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We appreciate the city's attempts to slow folks down on our stretch of I Street. The one speed cushion (in front of
our property) is causing some consternation among my Westridge Knolls neighbors. (Revving engines, excessive
honking, yelling). I think it will make more sense when all 3 the cushions are installed. The 1 hump isn't doing much
to slow folks down. The speeders are straddling it and/or simply flying over it.. especially the large pick-ups.

Thanks again for your work trying to keep residents safe.

Terri Sherseth





